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Greetings Friends of Faith, 

 

We begin August and that means that summer is winding down.  It is hard to 
believe that the days are getting shorter, but they are.  This is also means if 
you have been procrastinating on a project or planning to go some where, 
time is running short on the summer of 2019. 

 

I say those things yet also give yourself permission to celebrate the things 
that you have accomplished this summer.  Maybe it is a graduation, a project 
completed around the house, a celebration, or maybe you checked an       
adventure item off your bucket list.  In listing those things give thanks to God 
for the provisions and protections to make those things happen. 

 

Lastly, go forth in gratitude for all that our God has done for us, does for us, 
and will do for us.  What is needed from us  is faith and trust.  I look forward 
to seeing you in church and as we get ready to begin a new program season 
in September. 

 

Blessings, 

 

Pastor Tim 

 

 



August 

Three part series: 

          Understanding Jesus 

 

August 4, 2019 

Experience the Prophet Jesus 

       Luke 4:16 

 

August 11, 2019 

Experience the Priest Jesus 

         Hebrews 6:13-20 

         Genesis  22:15-18 

 

August 19, 2019 

Experience the King Jesus 

        Isaiah 52:13-15 

       Mark 15:25 

       Philippians 2:5-11 

 

August 25, 2019   

Pastor Tim on vacation 

for children, youth  & adults 

10:15 A.M.—11:15 A.M.  

     Weekly  BIBLE STUDIES  

Tentative  

Sunday School Classes 

starting in September 8th 2019 

 

3 year old—preschool 

 

Kindergarten—2nd grade 

 

3rd—-5th grade    

 

Senior High 6th-12th grades  

& 

2 adult classes 

 

Agape Bible Study 

Wednesday Evenings 

6:30 P.M.  

 



** The deadline for newsletter articles 

will be the 25th of each month. An 

email will be sent out to the Ministry 

team leaders prior to the 25th  The 

church office will be sure to advise of 

any changes to this schedule. You can 

either email your  information to       

Bev Pezewski  or you can drop the     

information in the mailbox in the church 

office Thank you 

Please let the office know if there is   

anything else you would like to see  

added to the monthly newsletter. 

 

Wedding Anniversaries  

During the month of  July 

8/9  Kevin & Nora Stiff 

8/24 Kathy & Jim Bayer 

8/25  Michael & Diane Knoll 

8/27 Scott & Lisa Williams 

REMINDER: If you are  

currently receiving the newsletter   

either via email or through the U.S. 

postal service and no longer wish to 

receive it, please contact the church 

office and let us know and we will 

remove your name from our           

distribution list.  If you would like to 

change how you are receiving  the 

newsletter please let the church office 

know.  

If you are interested in       
becoming a member of Faith 

United Methodist Church, 
please contact the church   

office.  

If you know of a birthday or anniversary that was missed, please let the  office 

know so we can be sure our database is correct.  

CHURCH DIRECTORY 

Have you changed your address, 
telephone number or e-mail          
address   Please complete your 
card on Sunday with all the changes 
or contact the church office. This will 

8/8  Charlie LeMaire 

8/8  Evie Gau 

8/9  Susan Johnson 

8/11 Jan Lee 

8/11  Elizabeth Roberts 

8/12  Lorenzo DeLaCruz 

8/15  Christine Fritz 

8/16  Dave Jannusch 

8/17  Geri Manteufel 

8/18  Brian Fritz 

8/22  Seth Geiger 

8/22  Bev Pezewski 

8/23  Keith Irish 

8/24  Debbie Fritz 

8/25 Jim Bayer 

8/29  Lisa Williams  



8/11    Dick & Mary Ann Wylie                                       Vern & Ruth Brusewitz  

8/18    Bev Pezewski & Kevin Schuh                           John & Beth Hall 

8/25    Terry & Joanne Ball                                                    Sharon Bucholtz & Joy Wade 

 

Lord, we come to You in prayer for:  Bob Fritz, Jim Wade, Kathy Bayer,            
Susan & John Johnson, Diana  & Jerry Vieth,  Liz Roberts, Elaine Paulson,          

Looking for teachers and helpers for  

The fall of 2019-2020  

The education team has started looking 

at  the fall schedule and have started 

thinking about classes and teachers and 

helpers for the fall.  If you have a desire 

to work with young  children, youth or 

teach an adult Sunday School class, 

please contact Bev in the church office 

or stop me on a Sunday and we can talk 

about what you would like to do.  I have 

tentatively set up the classes by age 

groups for next year.  I am also looking 

for those who would like to be part of  

our education team.  

There will be an education meeting on 

August 6th at 5:30 P.M. in the church  

library.  We will set up our plan  for the 

fall education program.  We will talk 

about curriculum.  Please come if you 

would like to be part of the education 

team for 2019-2020.  Thank you for your 

prayers and your support for the           

upcoming Sunday School year.  

Technology Ministry  
If anyone is interested and enjoys working with 

computers, we will be looking for helpers  to work 

with our  audio-visual equipment on  Sundays and 

for  special worship services.  We have a new  

digital sound board and are in need of additional 

people to learn how to work with the new board. If 

you are interested, please contact  

Dave Jannusch.         

SENIORS OF FAITH 

Attention all corn eaters!  The corn may not look 

like it will be ready by August 22nd, but we are 

still planning our annual roast at 6:00 P.M. on that 

date.  The date has been changed from the    

Sunday August 4th bulletin.  Corn, brats, buns 

and beverages will be proved.  Please bring a 

dish to pass, your table service and lawn chairs.   

If you are planning on at-

tending, please call  

Davies at 920/729-0448 or       

Brusewitzes at  

        920/751-3830. 



week.  Class includes devotion and worksheets to keep members motivated during the week.  Fall 
session is September 9 - November 13.  Cost is $35.  Registration and full details are available 
online at www.inspired-journey.com.   

 

Revelation Senior Fitness for adults 55+ focuses on age-related changes in functional ability to 
improve bone strength and boost quality of life. 

Mondays, 9:00 am - 10:00 am 

 

Soul Moves Therapeutic Stretch for adults is a low-impact exercise using controlled postures 
and breathing techniques to improve flexibility and strength. 

Mondays 5:00 pm - 6:00 pm, or Wednesdays 9:00 am - 10:00 am 

 

Sola Gratia Christian fitness with a Latin beat infuses God's Word into the dance party while 
toning and strengthening legs, glutes and core. 

Mondays or Wednesdays, 6:30 pm - 7:30 pm. 

Pamela Hart 

Program Director 

Inspired Journey, LLC  

FAITHFUL SINGERS REHEARSALS  
To RESUME in August  

"Come, let us sing for joy to the LORD; let us shout aloud to the Rock of our            
salvation." - Psalm 95:1. The Faithful Singers, Faith Church's adult choir, will resume 
weekly rehearsals during the month of August. We have been having rehearsals from  
6:30-7:30 pm on Wednesdays in the choir room, Room 201. Membership is open to 
all adults and high school age youth, and new members are always welcome. No prior 
choral experience or training is required or expected, only a love of singing and a   
willingness to offer your time and attention at rehearsals. If you have        questions, 
please contact Micah by email at msommersmith@faithchurchneenah.com or by cell 
phone at 765.993.7019.  
Watch the midweek and bulletin for details…….. 

http://www.inspired-journey.com.
mailto:msommersmith@faithchurchneenah.com


FAITH CHURCH OFFICE HOURS  

Monday thru Thursday   9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.  

Friday - CLOSED  

If you are looking to contact Pastor Tim, you can call him here at the church  

August, September and October.  We are going to try something new on how to establish the 

date, when most of the families can come.  And possibly go to new places. Please watch your 

email and messages, Miss Bev is trying something new.  Thank you for being patient with me on 

getting dates and times set up—I don’t want to leave out any of our families. 

August Adventure:  The New Zoo  

We are planning an adventure, during the month of August.  There will be an email sent out to all 

the parents to decide on what is the best date for most families.  We are looking at the week of   

August 11, 18 or 25
th
.  

Based on the  results returned, we will have our date for our adventure . 

September We will have our annual car wash on September 8
th
, the start of  

the Sunday School year We will have brats, hamburgers and hotdogs The cost 

will be $10.00 per car wash 

 

 

  A Visit to visit Bay Beach the end of September.    

 

 

 

October—       Where should we go……? 

Ideas———  journey to a corn maze?   wild life sanctuary?, 

       What is your idea?    Let Miss Bev know what you would like to do... 

You will need to watch the midweek, newsletter and Sunday Bulletin.    

  



Operating Fund – June receipts were $36,277; disbursements were $24,139 for net re-
ceipts of $12,138.  Year to date receipts were $139,596; disbursements were $142,496 for 
net disbursements of $2,900 The Operating Fund balance was $6,196 at January 1, 2019 
and was $3,296 at June 30, 2019.  

  

Building Fund – June receipts were $649; disbursements were $1020 for net disburse-
ments of $371. Year to date receipts were $7,766; disbursements were $6,120 for net re-
ceipts of $1,646. The Building Fund balance was $9,965 at January 1, 2019 and was 
$11,607 at June 30, 2019.  

  

Carpeting Fund – June receipts were $50.  There were no disbursements. Year to date re-
ceipts were $215. There were no disbursements. The Carpeting Fund balance was $434 at 
January 1, 2019 and was $649 at June 30, 2019.  

  

Unrestricted Cash Balances – total $72,332 as of June 30, 2019.  The accounts are held at 
Investors Community Bank, Appleton, WI.   

  

Restricted Cash Balances – Pynch Memorial Fund – is $10,065 as of June 30, 2019.  Prin-
cipal of $10,000 is to be maintained forever.  Earnings on the account are to be used for 
kitchen supplies and library materials.  The account is held at Investors Community Bank, 
Appleton, WI.   

  

Mortgage Balance – The mortgage balance on June 30, 2019 is $74,807.  Payments of 
$1,020 (principal and interest at 4.750 percent) are due on the 25th of each month. The final 
payment is due September 25, 2020. The mortgage is held by Investors Community Bank.  

FOX VALLEY CIRCUIT UMC GOLF OUTING 

8th Annual—Supporting Senegal Mission 

Wednesday August 14th, 2019 

Bridgewood Golf Course—Neenah 

9 holes with  cart/mini golf, lunch & prizes 

$50 golfer or $27 mini golfer 

If you have questions, please contact ; 

—Kurt Shook—Emmanuel United Methodist  920-763-3778  

or Pastor Tim for information .   

Reservations need to be turned in by August 7th   

Come join the golfers for a day of Fun, Golf,   lunch and prizes 



Voices of Peace Peach Church, Potter, WI         15th Annual Gospel Music Fest  

Hilbert Civic Park Hwy 57  Hilbert, Wi  

Friday August 16th  1:00 PM.—9:00 P.M. and   Saturday, August 17th 10:00 A.M.—8:00 
P.M.  

There is free admission, bring you lawn chairs, bring your family and food will be available.  

Free will offerings will be taken. Contact Bud or Carolyn at 920-756-3830 or 920-470-0423 
if you have questions or email bud.mcatee@gmail.com      www.voicesofpecemusic.net 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

Fox Cities Crop Hunger Walk  

October 13, 2019   

Sponsored by:  Memorial Presbyterian Church 803 East College Avenue , Appleton. 

Recruiters open house (to pick up materials on August 19, 2019.   

 
Stepping On!   
A Falls Prevention Class is coming to Valley VNA 
Senior Care! 
For older adults who may have fallen, worry about falling or are at risk of  
falling.  This 7 week class: 

Teaches strength and balance exercises 
Guest Speakers include a vision specialist, police or safety officer, physical therapist, and      

pharmacist 
Medication, nutrition, footwear, vision, and safely navigating at home and in the community are 

topics of this class  
Valley VNA Senior Care  Aug 16-Sept 27, 2019 
1535 Lyon Dr                            Fridays, 9-11am  
 
Registration/Information: Winnebago County Health: 920-232-3000  
Joanne Murphy Spice   Healthy Aging Programs Coordinator 
Winnebago County Health Dept.  jmurphyspice@co.winnnebago.wi.us; 
920-232-3006             
  

mailto:jmurphyspice@co.winnnebago.wi.us


 

 

 

We are Called to be like Jesus  

Scripture:  Be  imitators of God, therefore, as dearly loved children and live a life of love, just as Christ Loved us 
and gave himself up for us as a fragrant offering and sacrifice to God.  Ephesians 5:1-2 

Do you have a role model? "What's a role model?" you might be asking. Well, a role model is a person that you 
respect, admire, and want to be like in some way. It might be a famous person such as a great athlete or a movie 
star. It might be someone you know personally like your favorite teacher. It might be a religious leader. It could 
even be your mom, dad, or a brother or sister. Whether we realize it or not, we all have role models. 

I am going to show you some pictures of people that most of you will probably recognize and you can tell me 
whether or not you think that person would be a good role model. (Show the pictures and give the children the 
opportunity to talk about them.) It is important that we choose our role models carefully, isn't it? If we choose 
someone as our role model just because he or she is rich and famous, we will very likely be disappointed. 

If you are looking for a role model, here is a good place to look. (Hold up your Bible.) In the book of Ephesians, 
Paul said to the people in the church at Ephesus, "Imitate God in everything you do, because you are his dear 
children. Live a life filled with love, following the example of Christ. He loved us and offered himself as a sacrifice 
for us." 

What are some of the things that make Jesus the perfect role model for us to follow? He is: 

Kind      Loving     Tenderhearted        Forgiving          Patient 

 Obedient         Respectful                Truthful 

Well, we could go on and on, couldn't we? Jesus is our perfect role model because he is God's perfect Son who 
brings salvation to all who obey him. 

Heavenly Father, we thank you for sending your Son to bring salvation and to be the perfect role model for us to 
follow so that we might live a life that is pleasing to you. Where others may fail, Jesus never fails. In his name we 



 

FILL IN THE BLANKS  





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




